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Did anybody say SNOW?!!! Pretty to look at in the beginning but very soon it had outstayed its welcome. No one got off lightly and our hatchery also took a severe beating. Being on a Department of Fisheries and Oceans (DFO) site has many advantages; the road to the hatchery was cleared twice by a snow plow from the Big Qualicum DFO hatchery and when hydro was cut off several times the DFO generators kicked in making sure all fish and eggs were taken care of. Even when we were unable to access our hatchery the DFO personnel checked out our site for us and made sure all was well.  
By this time last year, we had ponded trays of coho and chum fry but temperatures this year have been colder so eggs are just hatching which has allowed time for the volunteers to clean snow from tanks and repair snow torn netting over the raceways. The presmolts did not seem to mind the ice in their water except occasionally a jumper would have to be encouraged from ice surface back into the water!
The Wilfred Creek team had resorted to snow shoes to get to their hatchery but fortunately the hatchery had no problems. Once snow recedes a little more other streamkeepers will be checking for windfall damage blocking creeks. This is also the time of year when the frozen carcasses of the chum and coho brood are returned to the creeks to provide nutrient for presmolts and emerging fry. 

Our tenth annual River Never Sleeps Festival will take place Sunday May 7th so please add that date to your calendar. 

If you would like to join us on a Wednesday or Saturday work party and learn more about what our volunteers do, our hours of operation are 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.
